

Charles R Pitchalonis Union Hall

As reported previously the membership in attendance at the June 29 2015 GMM voted unanimously to name the Union Hall after long time union official Bob Pitchalonis. Bob passed away on June 7, 2015 after his illness. It has been decided that on **Thursday October 22nd** starting around 5:00 PM over the Union Hall located at 2075 Byberry Rd. there will be a memorial service, which his family will attend.

Pitch touched many postal lives during his 30 years working for the union in many capacities. He was a Shop Steward, Step Two designee, Assistant and Clerk Craft Director, Information Director, Arbitration Advocate and the Office Manager for almost 20 years. He has left his mark on his legacy for the APWU.

We invite and encourage members to attend this service as it gives us an opportunity to let our Union Family know how special "The Old Man" was to the organization. Pitch will be missed but certainly never forgotten as it seems every day as we handle the work for the Union we find something that he did to help the members of the Union.

If anyone plans on having anything to say, please let us know so we can plan accordingly.

In Solidarity,

Vince Tarducci, President APWU Local 7048